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Minutes from meeting held at the SUNY Cobleskill College,

 Nov 18, 2009. Fellow Sportsmen & 

Sportswomen, *Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The SCCA meeting was called to order by SCCA President, Raymond Zeh.  At 7:05 PM with 31 in attendances and only 7 clubs represented, Ray led the pledge of allegiance to the American Flag.  There were more students at the meeting that delegates and associate members. A motion to accept the November’s Treasure report was made by Bob Britton, second by Dave wood. A motion was made by Willi Karlau , second by Walter Zeh to accept the October’s newsletter. A vote of the SCCA members approved both reports.


Outstanding Bill: Our annual dues of $150 for (CANY) Conservation Alliance of New York, Inc. is due. A motion was made by Harold Guest, second by Bob Britton to make a donation of $100 in memory of Shirley LaBadia  to Schoharie County Hospice. Approved by membership vote. Also approved was the deposit for the Schoharie County Sunshine Fair of $340 and  another $16 to Kristen for refreshments for the meeting. 


Dorwin Hamm Scholarship: An e-mail with the application was sent out to some of the students and Kevin Berner  put a dead line of Dec 10 as the cutoff for acceptance.  

By-laws: With only seven clubs represented it was felt that the vote on the SCCA by-laws should be postponed for another month or so. The last SCCA October newsletter did show the proposed changes of the By-laws, which several discussions have taken place over the last four or five SCCA meetings. 
Election of Officers: Krysten Zummo and Kristen Coalkey, two SUNY Cobleskill college students have offered to help out with the SCCA monthly newsletter.  Mike Zeh will continue to help writing the newsletter with the girls doing the labeling, stuffing envelopes, making copies and mailing out the newsletter. Hopefully this will only be a temporary thing with the elections coming up.  Maybe someone from the Association will step forward and take over the Secretary workload. The newsletter is one of the communication tools, which keeps this organization going. Mike will help whom ever with the label program along with the e-mail addresses, which receive this newsletter. 

Venison Donation Program: There have been 10 deer donated as of 12/03/09. Don’t forget to donate your extra deer.  All those who donate a whole deer will be entered in a raffle with the winner receiving a Black Powder Rifle donated by Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited. POC is Willi Karlu 295-7781, Bleau’s Deer Processing, Gallupville 872-9044 and Marlow’s Meat Processing, Howe’s Cave, 296-8978. The SCCA did receive a check for $100 from the Sharon Spring Garage to help offset the cost of cutting up venison.  This will be sent to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Coalition in Bath, NY.

SCCA Dues are due in January 2010.  Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Please fill out a new registration form and send with your dues.  Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website.  

NYS DEC: Major Crackdown on Deer Poaching Nets More Than 100 Individuals - Operation Jackhammer Targets Violators in Hudson Valley, Catskills, Capital Region and Adirondacks.

A major initiative to crack down on illegal deer hunting from the Hudson Valley to the Canadian border has led to charges against 107 individuals for more than 250 offenses, New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis announced today.

The investigation, dubbed "Operation Jackhammer," focused on the illegal taking of deer by use of artificial light - a practice commonly known as "deer jacking." This involves night hunting where poachers shine a spotlight on a deer feeding in fields to "freeze" the animal long enough to shoot it -- killing deer when they are most vulnerable. Typically, deer jacking occurs in remote rural areas, late at night. Due to these late hours and secluded areas, there are few, if any, witnesses to this crime.

This fall, DEC undertook the largest coordinated anti-deer jacking initiative in the state's history. Operation Jackhammer utilized more than 100 Environmental Conservation Officers (ECOs) from the Hudson Valley, Capitol Region, the Catskills and the Adirondacks. During a six-week period, ECOs were assigned to saturation patrols in targeted rural locations, with stakeouts taking place at all hours of the night. The investigations largely covered the weeks before the start of deer season, when, historically, DEC fields numerous complaints about deer jacking.

"Traditionally," Commissioner Grannis said, "DEC investigated deer jacking complaints on a piecemeal basis, responding to reports as they came in. We changed that with Operation Jackhammer, putting together a coordinated effort to not only target lawbreakers but also to determine just how widespread this dangerous and illegal practice is. What we found was surprising. Deer jacking occurs more frequently than the public may suspect. I'm proud of the success of our officers - who put in long hours at night, dealing with armed individuals and often without backup help. Their work sends a strong message that poaching will not be tolerated."

"DEC takes seriously the crime of nighttime deer poaching for many reasons - safety, foremost," said Henry Hamilton, DEC Assistant Commissioner for Public Protection. "Deer jacking involves someone firing off a high-powered rifle in the dark, not knowing what or who is behind their target. Sometimes, it involves shooting across roads. But also, poachers typically trespass across private lands, violate hunting ethics and rob legitimate hunters of opportunities."

"Deer hunting is a long-standing tradition and an important part of New York's outdoor heritage, providing recreational opportunities and food for sportsmen and sportswomen and their families," said Howie Cushing, president of the New York State Conservation Council. "Most hunters play by the rules, but deer jackers don't. This illegal practice allows them to take unfair advantage of New York's resources."

During the six-week operation, DEC officers charged 107 individuals with 187 misdemeanors and 87 violations. This included 27 instances of hunters killing deer at night while using a spotlight or other artificial light and 48 instances where a hunter was caught using a light but had yet to kill a deer. Typically, other related charges were filed in these instances, such as carrying a loaded gun in a vehicle, hunting after hours and firing a gun within 500 feet of a house.

By region, 102 misdemeanors and 37 violations were filed in the Adirondack Park and surrounding North Country. In the Capital Region and northern Catskills, there were 71 misdemeanors and 46 violations. In the southern Catskills and Lower and Mid-Hudson Valley, there were 14 misdemeanors and four violations.

Approximately 40 guns were confiscated and 42 illegally-taken deer recovered.

Turn in Poachers and Polluters (TIPP) Hotline

DEC encourages anyone with information on environmental crimes and violations are urged to call its 24-hour hotline, 1-800-TIPP-DEC or 1-800-847-7332. Callers may request to file complaints anonymously.

Penalties

"Taking of Deer with the Aid of an Artificial Light" is a misdemeanor punishable by a fine of $250 to $2,000 and/or incarceration for up to one year, as well as possible revocation of hunting privileges for up to five years.

"Operating an Artificial Light on Lands Inhabited by Deer While Possessing a Firearm" is a misdemeanor punishable by a fine of $200 to $1,000 and/or incarceration for up to 90 days.

Violations are punishable by a fine of up to $250 and/or incarceration of up to 15 days.

Fish & Wildlife Management Board – The Fall State Board meeting was held in Ithaca on October 29th & 30th . The Conservation Fund is still paying travel reimbursement, meals and motel rooms for the night. These meeting have been cut from three days to two days because of budget restrictions. Each Region turned in a report showing accomplishments for the last year along with an additional report concerning the Renewed Vision/Wok Plan. This has been a big push of Patricia Riexinger, Director of Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources. There were quite a few new faces at the meeting because of the push for replacing members who have exceeded the term limits, which are outlined in the FWMB bylaws. A member can only sit on the board for an eight-year term and than they have to step down for a period of two years before that member can be reappointed to the Board by their County Board of Supervisors. This term limit restriction has been a big concern on the State Board as well as Regional Boards. A Resolution was passed a couple of years ago to eliminate term limits but it has been held up in the NYS Legislation. NYS DEC did not support this resolution even though there are Bills sponsored in the Senate and the Assembly. Mike Zeh will be stepping down after more than eight years on the Region 4 FWMB, with seven years on the state board and two years as Chairman.

Ken Lynch, Director of Region 7 reported on the DEC Budget – Loss of funding means equipment, travel and replacement of staff who chose to retired.  DEC is looking for more volunteers to do some of the work.  DEC is partnering with other agencies such at DOT and County Soil & Water Conservation Dist. Also with the funding cuts the hiring of college student for short-term help has stopped.  This hurts the students as well as DEC because of the requirement of internships that each student needs for full fill their 4-year degree. 

Patty Riexinger also reported on the budget shortage of 11.9 million.  Environmental Protection Funding has been approved, DEC is having a problem matching Federal monies 3-1 as state funding can’t match funding requirements. No matching funds, no Federal funds.  411 staff in DEC qualifies for the $20,000 incentive to make the move into retirement. Steve Hurst will be stepping down from the Bureau Chief’s position because of civil service requirements.  Cutting back on travel, meetings are being cut, overnight meetings may be a thing of the past, may have to explore different ways to meet, maybe efforts to eliminate State Boards (Fish Wildlife Management Bd, Conservation Fund Advisory Bd, Forest Practice Bd) NEED TO SHOW MERRIT & VALUE.

DEC health concerns include CWD, Honey Bee die of f and the Bats dying off (white nose).  Another issue is the closing of the shad fisheries and a new look at bait-fish transportation issues.

The Farm Bureau handed out the 2009 State Policies for Nuisance Wildlife Controls and the Wildlife Management concerns of farmers. The hand out also contained Landowners’ Rights Issues.

The New York State Grange handed out information for the FWMB to consider. It included impounded waters and the effect on wildlife, the Grange oppose efforts to declaring animals to be “sentient beings”, the Grange urge continue appropriations of EPF for conservation projects, they request that the stewardship of State lands remain a line item in the NYS Budget, they request the NYS Depart of Environmental Cons. Revise the Landowners Deer Permit to read “The ownership of 50 or more acres –need not be adjoining – contained in one or more parcels located in the boundaries of the WMU” be eligible for antlerless permits, they support legislation that would amend the General Obligation laws concerning the liability of landowners and allowing the use of their land for recreational activities, they oppose the introduction of Elk into the wild of NYS, Oppose a pistol permit fee of $100 & a five-year expiration on handgun permits/licenses outside NY City, oppose the re-introduction of wolves in any place in NYS and the Grange supports many of the legislation bills which the FWMB have resolutions pending in the Senate and Assembly.

Forest Practice Board created in 1946 to promote sound forestry.  Board in trouble, lack of members attending meetings. Land taxes are rising when income is dropping. Some communities are taxing standing timber. Firewood disbursement is accelerating invasive species. Need to educate public because of developing lands. Young talent leaving the state, no young volunteers. Businesses are not paying employees who volunteer time & outreach has been cut back. NYS population has declined toward urbanization. 

  ESF: State University of NY – College of Environmental Science & Forestry – Jacqueline Frair gave a report on habitat and hunting influences on grouse declines in NYS. Population has declined by >75% since 1960s with the overall maturation of forest statewide. Second most popular game bird in state after wild turkey. 

NYSCC: Reported on their Fall Convention, list off new officers, listed resolutions passed, NYSCC is in favor of a mandated Habitat & Access Stamp, Support a minimum of 30% and a maximum of  50% of revenue derived from sales of Habitat/Access stamps be dedicated to one time payments to landowners who allow public access, the NYSCC is in favor of the NYS FWMB, supports efforts to allow disabled sportspeople access to now inaccessible outdoor areas, oppose “Quite Waters” program that would set aside bodies of water in the Adirondacks for canoeing only, support no fee charged for boat launch site areas to persons with valid NYS fishing license.
Habitat Committee reports to board that we need to continue to restore steam conductivity, get back to towns and county highway departments, map & locate problem areas using GPS. Subcepable habitat – forestry mature with dead zones areas, 10 – 12 year age class has disappeared, no pheasant or grouse. Gas drilling and how it affects water quality.  800 page NYS regulation, chemicals induced to force gas out of ground and how it affects ground water. Problems go way beyond our lifetime.  ECO’s spent more time on pollution issues than on wildlife issues. 
   Executive committee sets dates for next meeting for Spring State Board in Albany – March 25th & 26th. Topics for Spring meeting: Get copy of General Obligation Law for discussion, Voluntary Access on Pubic Lands, Training on Invasive species, Power Point Presentation for FWMB Practices, Stream Conductivity – Funding availability from Soil & Water Department, Marine Fishing License Requirements. Create a resolution to send to Commissioner Granis on Vision Statements from the FWMB with copies to each Region Board. Follow up on vision statements from regions 3, 5, & 9. Develop a work plan on how these projects are going to be completed either annually or possibly a 5 year plan.  Get application for Open Fields Grant to fill out at next Executive committee meeting which will be held on February 5th in Herkimer, NY.  

Nominating committee: The list of nominations for next year are Chairman – Gerry Bierker, Vice Chairman – Lance Robson, CFAB Representative – Jim Petreszyn, Executive Committee – Vergilio Giardini, William Stage and Philip May.

 Resolution committee: One resolution turned in by Region 5.  Resolution # 2009-02-01 Title- Resolution in support of requesting newly enacted Environmental Conservation Law Violation Surcharges be placed in the Conservation Fund. A phone call was made to Pete Fanelli, Director of Law Enforcement who check with his legal staff.  He confirmed that very little or none of the fines paid go into the Conservation Fund. It goes into the General Fund. The FWMB voted and passed the resolution.

New Business: Walk In Hunting & Fishing Areas – Applications were handed out to board members as an example of a program down in the state of Kansas to promote public access for hunting & fishing.  Another program which $50,000,000 has been provided by the United States Department of Agriculture (Natural Resources Conservation Service) is the Voluntary Public Access and Habitat Incentive Program (OPEN FIELDS). This program establishes a voluntary public access program for years 2009-2012. States may apply for grants to encourage owners and operators of privately held farm, ranch, and forest land to make that land available for wildlife dependent recreation. 
SUNY Cobleskill: On 19 September 2009, nine SUNY Cobleskill student-members of The Wildlife Society and Professor Kevin Berner traveled to Monterey Bay, California for the sixteenth annual national Wildlife Society conference. This visit was through September 26th. At the conference students were able to attend scientific presentations on current research in the wildlife profession. The Cobleskill group also attended a reception at the Monterey Bay aquarium and a student-professional mixer on a Pacific Ocean beach. 
           While at the conference, Cobleskill student Jenny Murtaugh presented her research on “population density and prey abundance of ocelots on Barro Colorado Island, Panama, thought capture-recapture analysis using camera trap data”. Jenny, the only undergraduate student to present at the conference, is the current president of the SUNY Cobleskill Student Chapter of The Wildlife Society. She is currently working on a project monitoring birds of prey in Montgomery County, New York. 
           Professor Kevin Berner also received acknowledgement for his dedicated work as club mentor. For his outstanding guidance Professor Berner was awarded the 2009 student chapter advisor of the year award. 
          Students from SUNY Cobleskill also participated in the annual quiz bowl, an event that challenges student’s minds as they face off against other schools in a competition of wildlife knowledge. SUNY Cobleskill was eliminated in the first round in a tough-luck match up against Utah State University. SUNY Cobleskill is the defending New York State quiz bowl champions and finished second in the 2008 national event. 
          While in California, the Cobleskill group was able to see over eighty species of birds, fourteen species of mammals and four reptiles and amphibians. One of the trip highlights was spotting a group of five California condors in the Big Sur region of the coast. At Ano Nuevo the group was able to see several species of marine mammals including elephant seals, harbor seals, sea otters and both steller and California sea lions. The group was also able to see the largest trees in the United States. At Henry Cowell state park, the students were able to see coast redwood trees that were over fifteen hundred years old and over two hundred and seventy five feet tall. The group also enjoyed a day at Yosemite National Park and was able to see giant sequoia trees, mule deer, and famous natural monuments the ‘half dome’ and ‘el capitan’. 
            This group would also like to thank its sponsors, the Schoharie County Conservation Society and the SUNY Cobleskill Alumni Association for help making this trip possible. 
            The 2010 conference will be in Snowbird, Utah. 
Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 second Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. There will be a Snowmobile Safety course offered for anyone who needs one.  This course will be held at the Summit Conservation Club. 

 
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Members are currently cleaning up trails.  Meetings are held at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. For more information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings @ the Bradt Residence 5426 St. Rte 145 Cobleskill, NY. POC: Terry Bradt @ 234-7331.


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The Smith’s Reservoir was stocked with 6” – 9” trout this past fall. The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. 
Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The NWTF 10th Annual Banquet will be coming soon. GUNS - Raffles - GUNS - Silent Auction - GUNS - Live Auction AND - All You Can Eat. Call for details: POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Currently cleaning trails. Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older). 


Whitetails Unlimited:  The next banquet will be held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. Our next meeting will be held on the first Monday in March and will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:30 PM.  Nominations for officers will be taken from the floor.  Elections will be held in April, committee appointments will be completed and in June, we order the banquet package from Whitetails Unlimited National which is located in Sturgeon Bay, WI. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club Up coming club outings include Dec 21st the Solatice Hike, Wittenberg & Cornell, which is a strenuous 9 mile (Call Mark Traver 518-295-8039 for details). Jan 9th Leader’s Choice Hike, call Dan Kwiatkowski  827-8377 for destination, mileage & meeting place. Jan 18th Grand Gorge/Stamford Rail-Trail using snowshoe/x-country ski, call Carol Traver for info. Jan 23rd Snowshoe/Hike @ Max V. Shaul State Park – 3 mile, call Clarence Putman 607-538-9569 for info. Yearly memberships levels are individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $$25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month.  Pancake breakfast will be served @8:00 am beginning on 01/03/2010 and also the following dates. Feb 7th, Mar 7th, and Apr 11th .  Stuffed Pizza will be served  @ Noon – 7 pm on Jan 16th, Feb 20th, Mar 20th, Apr 17th.  Stuffed Pizza will also be served @ Noon – 4:00 pm on Jan 17th, Feb 21st, Mar 21st, and Apr 18th.  The club house is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends. Kids are always welcome and the club have a great hill to ride sleds down.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 40 members present at meeting. All tickets for the December raffle have been sold. Bob Britton has done an excellent job getting the tickets out to members. This raffle is what pays the bills so we can have all the free youth events. The club’s Christmas party was held on December 12th.  Peter DeBartolo, again was the man in charge. A letter of solicitation has been sent to the United Presbyterian Church of Schoharie for a donation of $1000.00 in support of the Yoiuth Archery Program.  The Church Mission Fund will be making a decision on what Schoharie County Youth groups will receive monies sometime in December. Black Powder will begin on the Sunday in January @ 11:00 AM and the fee is $10 for the shoot.  Pistol League continues to shoot every Wednesday. POC is Dick Shaul. Youth archery will start up the first Saturday in January and go through the month of March, with a banquet in April. Four applications were read which were voted on. Three new members were voted in. One application was not voted in. There has to be a 75% majority according to the club’s by-laws.  The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360 has been working very hard to update the website.  Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. Elections will be held next month. Bob Britton, Dave Wood & Mike Zeh are on the nominating committee.     

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on January 5th.  There were about 80 members counting guest at the annual winter party held on Dec 12th.  The food was prepared by the West Futon auxiliary volunteers, which was excellent. Great Job!!!! Dave Wood won the big buck gun contest and Todd Bohringer won the big buck archery contest. The club raised a lot of money through an auction from donated articles from members. Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and the local business support.    
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The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.  SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The December Meeting, 12/17/09, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  There will be pizza & chicken wings for all.  See you there.
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